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Due to a time crunch on a number of issues, our November 2018 
report is just now heading out the door.  The month was a good bit 
colder than usual (16th coldest out of 124 years) at 50.4°F – over 
3 degrees colder than normal.  In fact snowflakes were observed 
in several North Alabama stations around the 15th.  And, it was 
wet too – 2.24” above normal for the 14th wettest November state-
wide.    The wettest station was Oakman, about 40 miles NW of 
Birmingham on which fell 9.84”.  On the other end of the spectrum 
was Grove Hill on highway 43 south of Thomasville which received 
only 1.96”.  

Of the 72 stations that reported temperature in November, only 
three, situated around the Mobile Bay area, did not record a freez-
ing temperature.  The coldest was 16°F in Hamilton on I-22 near 

the Mississippi border.   In October, only eight of the stations dipped to freezing and below, so that 
leaves 61 stations that recorded their first frost of the season this month.

The El Niño (warm waters in the tropical Pacific) is well on its way for the coming winter and spring.  
We’ve been pointing to this possibility for the past few months.  What we’ve seen so far is in keep-
ing with typical El Niños from Birmingham southward – a bit cooler and a bit wetter than normal as 
the storm track tends to stay closer to the Gulf Coast.

I apologize for the lateness of the report.  Have a terrific New Year.

- John Christy
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